UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

June 18, 2019 Meeting Minutes

The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met Wednesday, June 18, 2019, at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.   Heidi called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

Present: Heidi Clevenger; Todd Chestnut; Adam Cohick; Stephanie L. Bitner and Dale Bailey
Approval of Minutes:    Todd motioned to approve the May 22, 2019, Meeting Minutes, Adam seconded; all were in favor.

Treasurer’s Report:  Adam motioned to approve the May 22, 2019 Treasurer’s Report, Todd seconded; all were in favor. 

Visitors: Dustin and Darrell Dewalt, Jesse Wallace, Kim Wiser, Bob Shively, and Norman Myers
Dustin Dewalt was here to clarify that plans for his building would be going to the township Planning Commission on July 2, 2019 and then to our Board of Supervisors on July 16, 2019.
Jesse Wallace represented the Newville Fire Department and presented the May 2019 report.

Kim Wiser was present to discuss the current driveway permit for 518 Middle Road.  Everything was previously taken care of, however, the driveway needs to be U-shaped with two points of entry.  Kim’s currently working with Commonwealth Code Inspection Services. Secretary, Stephanie Bitner, will be contact them to make sure that nothing else is needed for Mrs. Wiser.
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  Solicitor, Adam Deluca, was not present, however, he did receive the township documents from prior solicitor, Sean Shultz May 21, 2019.  This included the documents regarding Gameland Road.  Attorney Deluca is continuing to research those documents.  
A new municipal boundary map between Upper Mifflin and Hopewell Townships was presented to be signed.  Todd motioned to sign the map, Adam seconded, all were in favor and the motion was passed.  Chair Supervisor, Heidi Clevenger, signed the map.  Adam requested that Stephanie make a copy of the signed document.  Hopewell Township still needs to sign. 

New Business:  There was a letter of complaint regarding the intersection of Little Washington, however, there was no name, address or phone number associated with it.  Without this information, there is no point of contact to address the issues of concern.  It was noted that the intersection is between Pennsylvania State Roads and should be addressed with Penn DOT.  Adam stated that he could contact Penn DOT.  
The Township received a letter regarding the compliance of handicap accessibility for all electoral polling offices.  Cumberland County has contracted with a company that should be contacting offices used as polling offices and scheduling appointments to visit and check compliance and report any issues.

The property at 1131 Mountain Road required a motion to be made to restrict tract 1 (.1 acre) and tract 2 (.2 acre), from ever being sold separately from the full property at 1131 Mountain Road.  Todd made a motion to restrict the two tracts of land from ever being sold separately from the full property of 1131 Mountain Road, and Adam seconded the motion. All were in favor and the motion was passed.
Regarding the matter of Gideon Fisher, Solicitor, Adam Deluca, sent the following legal language to be approved by the supervisors.  

Be it resolved that the notation on the plan approved by Upper Mifflin Township recorded in Cumberland County Plan Book 94, Page 95 requiring Parcel A to be conveyed as an addition to existing Lot 3 and the notation on the plan approved by Upper Mifflin Township and recorded to Cumberland County Instrument No. 201607931 requiring Parcel A to be a lot addition and not resold as a separate independent lot or parcel are hereby nullified.  There shall be no prohibition on the aforesaid Parcel being resold as a separate independent lot or parcel. 
Todd Chestnut made a motion to pass Attorney Deluca’s proposal, Adam Cohick seconded, all were in favor and the motion was passed.
Secretary, Stephanie Bitner, announced that she will finish out the 2019 year, with her last day being December 31, 2019.  Todd made a motion to advertise two times in the Valley Times Star for an Assistant Secretary/Treasurer for the township.  Adam seconded, all were in favor, and the motion was passed. 

Todd noted that the matter concerning the Russell Mitten driveway was taken care of, as he had spoke with Assistant Highway Maintenance Manager, Terry Appleby.  If there were any further questions, Mr. Appleby can be contacted.

Solicitor’s Report:  Adam Deluca was not present for this meeting.
Road Master Report:  Dale stated that there will be some roads that they will be spot tar and chipping.
Permit Report:  The new 2019 Land Use Permit Checklist was presented, showing 10 Land Use Permit Checklists that were submitted to PA Code Alliance.  There was only one permit from Greg Alleman for 2019.
Robert Shively - EMC:  
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Bob Shively EMC Report - June 18,2019

~ June 26th at 10 am - FEMA Community Outreach meeting

o 310 Allen Rd Carlisle - preliminary flood insurance maps

o Elected officials and stakeholders

~ Vacation - July 2 through July 8th

~WEMA

o Shelving purchased and added to WEMA garage

o Painted Fountain Festival street markings - June 1st

o Fountain Festival- June 14th and 15th

~ Beautiful weather and all went well

~ Vendor totals - 76

• Craft - 27

• Food-22

• Community Service - 27

~ Car Show - 109
Approval of bills for payment:  Todd motioned to approve the bills for payment, Adam                                                                                                                                          seconded; all were in favor.

Adjournment:    Adam motioned to adjourn the meeting, Todd seconded, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 P.M.

SECRETARY,

Stephanie L. Bitner
